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GATHERING 
  

(Silence during the Prelude is requested in preparation for worship.) 

 

*PRELUDE 
 

The First Nowell 

God Rest You Merry, Gentlemen             David Willcocks 
 

Prelude on Regent Square 

The Angel Gabriel from Heaven Came   

Joy to the World”                          Hal Hopson 
 

Selections from Variations on a Noël            Marcel Dupré 
 

*CALL TO WORSHIP 
 

Let us worship God! 
 

  (Those who are able may stand.) 
 

 Joy to the World, the Lord is come. 

 Let earth receive her king! 

 Let every heart prepare him room 

 And heaven and nature sing! 

 And heaven and nature sing! 

 And heaven and nature sing! 
 

*PRAYER OF THE DAY 
 

The Lord be with you. And also with you. 
 

Holy child of Bethlehem,  

you are the hope of the world, 

the song of the angels,  

the treasure of our hearts  

     and the glory of God among us. 

Call us to worship you in places 

     where your love is born anew. 

On this holy night  

     draw us into the mystery of your love. 

Send us out to serve you,  

sharing good news of great joy 

     and praising God through you  

     in the unity of the Holy Spirit. Amen. 
  

Call to Worship 

This is a time we praise 
God and let God know 
we are glad to be to-
gether. 

About the Prelude 
 
The Prelude is a musical 
offering to help move 
the hearts and minds of 
the gathering 
community from the 
daily struggles of life to 
the worship of God.  
 
The Variations by Dupré 
heard at the end of the 
prelude and for the 
postlude are on the 
15th century French 
Christmas Carol, Noël 
Nouvelet. 
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*HYMN                     O Come, All Ye Faithful         ADESTE FIDELES  
 

 O come, all ye faithful, Joyful and triumphant, 

 O come ye, O come ye to Bethlehem! 

 Come, and behold Him, Born the King of angels! 

 O come, let us adore Him, O come, let us adore Him,  

 O come, let us adore Him, Christ, the Lord! 
 

 Yea, Lord, we greet Thee, Born this happy morning, 

 Jesus, to Thee be all glory given; 

 Word of the Father, Now in flesh appearing! 

 O come, let us adore Him, O come, let us adore Him,  

 O come, let us adore Him, Christ, the Lord! 
 

 Sing, choirs of angels, Sing in exultation! 

 Sing, all ye citizens of heaven above! 

 Glory to God, all Glory in the highest! 

 O come, let us adore Him, O come, let us adore Him,  

 O come, let us adore Him, Christ, the Lord! 

 

  CALL TO CONFESSION   
 

 Loving God, you sent your love to us in the birth of your son. 
 

 Let us show our love by confessing our sins to God  

      and one another. 
 

  PRAYER OF CONFESSION 
 

 God of grace, 

You brought your light into the world  

     through Jesus Christ. 

We know that we often forget that light  

     in the excitement of this time; forgive us Lord. 

Remind us of your amazing love, 

and help us to share that love  

     at home and in the world.  Amen. 

  

  ASSURANCE OF PARDON    
 

  (The liturgist pours water, which reminds us of our baptism.) 
 

Behold, I bring good news of a great joy; 

for to you is born in the city of David, 

a Savior, who is Christ the Lord. 
 

Friends, believe the good news of the gospel, 

in Jesus Christ, we are forgiven. 

  

Call to and Prayer 
of Confession 
 
The minister invites 
us to say, “I’m 
sorry, God.” 
We will try to follow 
God and do the right 
thing. But when we 
don’t, we ask God to 
forgive us. We try to 
help people in God’s 
world. But when we 
don’t do enough, we 
can tell God we are 
sorry.  This is what 
“confession” means. 

Assurance of 

Pardon 

God says, “I 
forgive you and I 
love you.” 

O Come, All Ye 
Faithful 
 
From its Roman 
Catholic origins, this 
18th-century hymn 
has spread to world-
wide use by many 
denominations in 
both Latin and 
vernacular versions. 
Once popular with a 
wide range of hymn 
texts, this tune is 
now firmly asso-
ciated with this 
Christmas text from 
which it is named. 
TEXT and MUSIC: 
John Francis Wade, 
c. 1743. 
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THE WORD IN SCRIPTURE AND SONG 

   

THE PROPHECY 

  

  SCRIPTURE  

  

Hear the Word of God! Our ears are open. 

  

Isaiah 9:2, 6-7 (Old Testament, page 638 in your pew Bible) 

   

THE VERY FIRST CHRISTMAS 

   

THE SETTING 

 

   ANTHEM                Advent Blessing                   Kris Crunk 

  

Bless all you sons and daughters  

who await the coming child; 

The only Son, the Promised One. 

Who comes to us born in a stable, in a stable. 

Bless all the children of the light, 

with their brilliant faces. 

Lift high your candles, show the night; 

That Christ overcomes the darkness,  

the darkness. Alleluia, Alleluia. 

The light of Light, overshadows. 

Alleluia, Alleluia. 

Brighter that the things of Earth,  

Son of God, humble birth, 

Son of God, humble birth. 

Bless all who worship in this place, 

the coming breath of heaven. 

The One whose life and death  

becomes salvation to the nations, 

to the nations. Alleluia, Alleluia. 

 

THE BIRTH OF JESUS 

  

 Luke 2:1-7 (New Testament, page 58 in your pew Bible) 

  

THE ANGELS VISIT THE SHEPHERDS 

  

 Luke 2:8-14 (New Testament, page 58 in your pew Bible) 

 

The Birth of Jesus 

We tell this story from 
Luke and Matthew so we 
remember that Jesus 
came as a child. 
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*HYMN                Angels We Have Heard on High              GLORIA 
 

Angels we have heard on high, 

sweetly singing o’er the plains, 

and the mountains in reply 

echoing their joyous strains. 

Gloria in excelsis Deo! 

Gloria in excelsis Deo! 
 

Shepherds, why this jubilee? 

Why your joyous strains prolong? 

What the gladsome tidings be 

which inspire your heavenly song? 

Gloria in excelsis Deo! 

Gloria in excelsis Deo! 
 

Come to Bethlehem and see 

him whose birth the angels sing; 

come, adore on bended knee 

Christ, the Lord, the newborn King. 

Gloria in excelsis Deo! 

Gloria in excelsis Deo!  

 

THE SHEPHERDS COME TO THE MANGER 
  

   Luke 2:15-20 (New Testament, page 58 in your pew Bible) 
 

  ANTHEM                          

                                       Hurry to Bethlehem                  Allen Pote 
  

Hurry! Hurry! Hurry to Bethlehem! 

Run to the stable to see the baby. 

Hurry! Hurry! Hurry to Bethlehem! 

Run to the stable to see the baby boy! 

Come with me to the manger to see the infant King. 

Bring your gifts on bended knee.   

Together let us sing!  

Gloria in excelsis Deo, Glory to God in the highest! Gloria... 

Hurry, hurry, hurry, run to the stable, 

hurry, hurry, hurry, run to the stable, 

hurry, hurry, hurry, run to the stable, 

quickly come run with me! Hurry! Hurry! 

Hurry to Bethlehem! 

Run to the stable to see the baby. 

Hurry! Hurry! Hurry to Bethlehem! 

Run to the stable to see the baby boy! 

Gloria… Glory to God in the highest! 
 

 

God is with us always. 
This story reminds us 
of God’s BIG love. 
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THE KINGS PRESENT THEIR GIFTS TO JESUS 

  

 Matthew 2:1-2, 9b-11  

  (New Testament, page 2 in your pew Bible) 

  

  The Word of the Lord. Thanks be to God! 

 

  ANTHEM 

                                            Lullaby Carol                              Jan Reese 

 

Lullaby, little one, stars watching o’er you. 

Lullaby, little one, stars watch above. 

Lullaby, little one, Dear baby sleeping. 

Mary is holding you, Guarding and keeping. 

Lullaby, little one, here in the manger. 

Lullaby, little one, rest your sweet head. 

Lullaby, little one, Angels are singing. 

Telling the world of the love you are bringing. 

Thinking of joy and love the night will bring. 

Lullaby, little one, stars watching o’er you.  

Lullaby little one, stars watch above. 

Lullaby little one, Dear baby sleeping. 

Lullaby, lullaby softly we sing. 

Mary is holding you, Guarding and keeping. 

Thinking of joy and love this night will bring. 

Mary is holding you... 

 

*HYMN                                                                    KINGS OF ORIENT                                          

We Three Kings of Orient Are 

  

We three kings of Orient are;  

bearing gifts we traverse afar, 

field and fountain, moor and mountain,  

following yonder star. 

  

O star of wonder, star of night,  

star with royal beauty bright, 

westward leading, still proceeding,  

guide us to thy perfect light! 

  

Born a King on Bethlehem’s plain,  

gold I bring to crown him again, 

King forever, ceasing never over us all to reign. 

O star of wonder . . .  

   

We Three Kings of 
Orient Are 
 

Although Christians had 
begun by the 2nd 
century to speak of 
these visitors from 
eastern countries 
(Matthew 2:1-12) as 
“kings,” perhaps 
because of passages 
like Psalm 72:10 and 
Isaiah 60:3, it is more 
accurate to think of 
them as magi or 
astrologers, the 
scholars of their day. 
TEXT and MUSIC: John 
Henry Hopkins, Jr., 
1857. 
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 THANKSGIVING 
 

  OFFERING           
 

(The children are invited to come forward as directed by the ushers, 

and put their gifts of food or money with the gifts from the wise men.) 
  

 Offertory Music        Cradle Song Lullaby               Malcolm Archer
                                       

  PRAYER OF THANKSGIVING   
 

*THE LORD’S PRAYER (Praying together) 
 

Our Father, who art in heaven, 

 hallowed be thy name, 

 thy kingdom come, 

 thy will be done, 

 on earth as it is in heaven. 

Give us this day our daily bread; 

and forgive us our debts, 

 as we forgive our debtors; 

and lead us not into temptation, 

 but deliver us from evil. 

For thine is the kingdom, and the power, 

 and the glory, forever. Amen. 
  

  PROCESSION OF LIGHT 
 

                            Silent Night, Holy Night             STILLE NACHT 
  

Silent night, holy night! 

All is calm, all is bright, 

Round yon virgin mother and child! 

Holy Infant, so tender and mild, 

Sleep in heavenly peace, 

Sleep in heavenly peace. 

  

Silent night, holy night! 

Shepherds quake at the sight, 

Glories stream from heaven afar, 

Heavenly hosts sing: "Alleluia; 

Christ the Savior is born, 

Christ the Savior is born." 

  

Silent night, holy night! 

Son of God, love's pure light 

Radiant beams from Thy holy face, 

With the dawn of redeeming grace, 

Jesus, Lord, at Thy birth, 

Jesus, Lord, at Thy birth. 

 

Offering 

Our offering today 
goes to Second 
Harvest Food 
Bank. 

Silent Night, Holy 
Night 
 

The tradition that 
this carol’s tune was 
created for guitar 
accompaniment at 
its first singing on 
Christmas Eve 1818 
seems reliable, 
though a recent find 
shows that the text 
was about two years 
old. But there is no 
question that this is 
now a favorite 
Christmas carol 
worldwide. TEXT: 
Joseph Mohr, 1816; 
MUSIC: Franz Xaver 
Gruber, 1818. 

Procession of Light 
 

Let your light shine 
in the world with a 
smile, a hug, a kind 
word. 
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SENDING 
 

*HYMN                               Joy to the World!                       ANTIOCH 
 

Joy to the world! the Lord is come: 

 Let earth receive her King; 

 Let every heart prepare Him room, 

 And heaven and nature sing, 

 And heaven and nature sing, 

 And heaven and heaven and nature sing. 
 

 He rules the world with truth and grace, 

 And makes the nations prove 

 The glories of His righteousness, 

 And wonders of His love, 

 And wonders of His love, 

 And wonders, wonders of His love. 

  

*BENEDICTION 
 

  POSTLUDE           Fugato and Presto on a Noël                 Marcel Dupré 

_______________________________ 

*(Those who are able may stand.) 
  

SERVICE NOTES 
 

WORSHIP LEADERS: Sophie Maness, Executive Director of Children’s Ministry 

and Congregational Life. The fourth and fifth graders leading through Word and 

action in our worship service today are: 
 

Reading Liturgy: James Warfield, McKenzie Coviello, Charlotte Munson 
 

Dress Up Parts: Britt Childers, Ann Baker Lee, Alex Baker, Ann Wesley 

Pennington, Josephine Simcox, Wynne Tompkins, Charlie Cornelius, Grace 

Robers. They will show us the way to the Christ child.   
 

USHERS:  Roan Barbour and Ellis Smith. 
 

MUSICIANS: Alleluia Choir (Susan Ramsey and Dave Goodridge, leaders); Gloria 

Choir (Dale Nickell and Roberta Rodgers, leaders); Jubilate Choir (Ally Hard and 

John Semingson, leaders); John W. Semingson, Director of Music Ministries; Dale 

Nickell, Organist and Associate Director of Music Ministries. 
 

Many thanks today to Susan Ramsey our wonderful Alleluia Choir director! This is 

her last day with us before she retires.  She has led our youngest children’s choir at 

Westminster faithfully for over 30 years.  She is a master teacher who has mentored 

many area music educators through her teaching at Belmont and MTSU. Thank you, 

Susan, we are going to miss you a lot!  Thank you for your outstanding leadership and 

precious friendship!   
   

THE CHRISTMAS EVE OFFERING this afternoon will be cans of food for Second 

Harvest Food Bank, which we invite children to bring to the manger during the 

Offertory. Monetary gifts may be brought as well, and placed in the basket by the 

manger or in the offering plate. These monies, too, will be given to Second Harvest. 

The Benediction is a 
blessing to remind us 
that God loves us and 
that we are to go out 
into the world and 
share with our friends 
and family about God. 

Joy to the World 
 
While Isaac Watts did 
not write this text 
strictly for Christmas 
use, he did purposely 
cast his paraphrase of 
Psalm 98:4-9 in 
Christian terms, titling 
it “The Messiah’s 
coming and kingdom.” 
So “the Lord” here is 
Jesus Christ, rather 
than the God of 
Abraham, Isaac, and 
Jacob. TEXT: Isaac 
Watts, 1719; MUSIC: 
George Frederick 
Handel, 1742. 

COPYRIGHT 
INFORMATION: The music 
used in the service this 
morning is copyrighted 
under Christian Copyright 
Licensing International, 
Inc., No. 11221525. 

About the Postlude 

The Postlude is 
considered the final 
Alleluia of worship.  



POINSETTIAS 2024 
  

The poinsettias that grace the Sanctuary and Parlor 
are given to the glory of God and 

  

 IN LOVING MEMORY OF  BY 
  

 Honey and Drew Alexander    Mr. and Mrs. William H. Tate and Family 
  
 John Bruce Allyn     Sydney and Ward DeWitt 
       Owen and Amy Joyner 

 

  John Anderson     Lisa Atkinson and David Smith 
        Joe and Lochiel Gaines 
        Margaret and Charlie Wheeler 
 

  Mr. and Mrs. C. William Anderson   Dr. and Mrs. Bill Anderson 
 

  James David Andrews IV    Owen and Amy Joyner 
   

Gerald Royce Armstrong    Robert, Rachel, and Riley Hosé 
    John and Candy Kurilko   

Fred and Florence Atkinson    Lisa Atkinson and David Smith 
  

Jean Rose Ayers, my Sister (Eve)   Eve and Phil Stuart 
 

Charles and Verna Bachman    Wendy Taylor 
  

David and Tommy Baird    Susie Baird 
  

Mr. and Mrs. Vincent T. Baker   Nancy and John Thorpe 
 

John Bigham Barnett III    John and Morgan Barnett 
  

Josephine “Jodie” Davenport Barringer   Holly and Gabe Coltea and Family 
Brenda and Jim Barker 

      Owen and Amy Joyner 
      Ellen Reynolds 

Mr. and Mrs. William H. Tate and Family  
Ann, Bill, and Tripp Whetsell 
Courtney and Hailey Williamson 

 

Jean and Roy Batchelor    Dale and Susie Batchelor 
 

Brett Mitchell Bauman    Susan Bauman 
  

Carolyn Beran     Donovan, Beth, Michael, and Mackenzie Drake 
 

Nancy Beauchamp     Leslie and Gus Grote 
  

Anne Taylor Beveridge    The Beveridge Family 
John Harmon Beveridge 
Reed Munson Beveridge 
 

John A. Boaz     Craig and Stephanie Boaz 
Mark Boaz 

  

Rita Jackson Bradley    Allison Rollins and Hank Abbott 
Ronnie Bradley      
 

Paul and Velma Branding    Ed Branding 
 

Betty and Sandy Brown    Ruthie Cherry 
Ruth Faw Pointer Brown 
 

Rev. Dr. William T. Bryant    Mr. and Mrs. Steve Shearer (Elissa) 
  

My parents, Dr. and Mrs. Robert Buchanan, Jr.  Jane Buchanan Corcoran 
  

Mr. and Mrs. Robert G. Calton, Sr.   Drake and Bob Calton 
William T. Calton 
 

Havy P. Carender, Jr.    Hannah and Jackson Garey 
Phyllis Clary Carender     
 

Ed Carey      Sarah Jane and Doug Mitchell 
  

My brothers, Bill and John Carothers   Beth and Jim Felch 
 

Jeff and Anne Carr     Paul, Anna, Mike, and Mere Jones 
      Ellen Carr and Wick Krug 
 

David Duggan Carter    Tom, Julie, and Ferrell Wilson 
 

David Cassel     The Family 
 

Michael David Caver    Jennifer, Giles, Henry, and Sarah Jean Caver 
  

 



 
   IN LOVING MEMORY OF   BY   

William Albert Caver    Jennifer, Giles, Henry, and Sarah Jean Caver 
      Tom, Julie, and Ferrell Wilson 

 

  Chuck Cherry     Ruthie Cherry 
        Roberta Rodgers 

David and JoAnn Thombs 
 

Don Cherry     Ruthie Cherry 
  Mary Emma and Eddie Cherry 
 

  Evelyn Goad Choppin    The Choppin Family 
 

 Jack and Nancy Christensen    Dr. Michael and Mrs. Dorothy Kaminski 
Stewart and Margaret Christensen    

 

 Tommy and Allene Clarkson    Tom and Kay Clarkson 
  

 Paul Julian Cobb     Jill, Don, and Adrian  
 Ronnie and Ty Cobb 
  

 Jewell and Doris Coles    Ron and Melinda Coles 
 

 Cleo Johnson Conner    Ashley and Lew Conner 
 John Conner 
John Carlisle 
Lewis Homer Conner, Sr. 

  

 My husband, Thomas F. Corcoran   Jane Buchanan Corcoran 
  

 Thomas Francis Corcoran    Courtney King, Langhorne Coleman, and Kate Sias 
       Emily, Ernie, and Ellen Reynolds 
 

 Henry and Hilda Counts    Hank and Mary Hildebrand 
 Henry Counts, Jr. 
  

 Donald and Frances Cowan    Mike, Susan, Emily, and Thomas Hassell  
 

 John and Dakie Cowan    Their five daughters, sons-in-law, grandchildren  
and great grandchildren 

  

 Nancy Choppin Crabtree    The Choppin Family 
  

 James Allen Crafton    Kim, Elizabeth, Mary Helen, and Matt 
       Sydney and Ward DeWitt 
 

 Marshall Crenshaw     Jane Crenshaw 
       Anna Lee, Carolyn, Mattie, Lucy, and John Franklin    

 The Reverend Dr. Albert Sidney “Shep” Crigler III Ann Crigler 
 

 Fred Crown     Lisa Atkinson and David Smith 
  

 Polly and Richard Cummins    Their Family 
        

 Dr. James and Emily Cunningham   Charles and Beth Sell 
 

 James Percy Cunningham    Lindsay and Joe DeBusk 
  

 Norma Jean and John Damrich III   The Sullivan Family 
 John Damrich IV 
 Steven Damrich 
 

 Marvin Davidson     Sylvia and Doug Bradbury 
 

 My Husband, Dr. Bradford Davis   Janice Kemp 
 

 Mildred Elaine DeBusk    Lindsay and Joe DeBusk 
 Philip Marshall DeBusk, Sr. 
 

 Ward DeWitt, Jr.     His Family 
 

 William Doak     David and JoAnn Thombs 
 

 Alfred and Lillian Drake    Donovan, Beth, Michael, and Mackenzie Drake 
  

 Bob and Nancy Dunkerley    Mr. and Mrs. William H. Tate and Family 
       Sarah Jane and Doug Mitchell 
 

 Governor Winfield C. Dunn    Amanda, Bob, and Alexandra Farnsworth 
       

 Dr. and Mrs. Lee Estes    Libby J. Riggins 
  

 Sarah and Albert Farnette    Jennifer, Giles, Henry, and Sarah Jean Caver 
 

  



 IN LOVING MEMORY OF  BY 
  

 Cherrie Forte Farnette    Jennifer, Giles, Henry, and Sarah Jean Caver 
       Melinda Coles 
       Ann Crigler 

Jane and Frank Kirchner 
  

 Robert Lee Farnette    Jennifer, Giles, Henry, and Sarah Jean Caver 
 

 Betty Farnsworth     Amanda, Bob, and Alexandra Farnsworth 
 

 Rachael Farris     Leslie and Gus Grote 
 Sarah Camille Farris    Mary Eleanor and Wade McKenzie 
  

 Barbara Anne Felch    Beth and Jim Felch  
 

Wilford and Hazel Fischer    Dick and Helen Williams   

 Joseph “Jodie” Henry Folk    The Folk Family 
 

  Dr. Howard Ray Foreman    Jane and Les Jackson 
  Martha Bryan Foreman 

  

 Jane and Tom Forgy    Sarah Jane and Doug Mitchell 
  

 Mr. and Mrs. John D. and Bettye Brown Fort  Mr. and Mrs. H. Rowan Leathers III  
  

 Mr. and Mrs. Henry Seibert Forte   Jennifer, Giles, Henry, and Sarah Jean Caver 
  

 Dr. Thomas F. and Dorothy Frist, Sr.   Karyn Frist 
    (Granddaddy and Dodie) 
  

 Patricia Champion Frist    Karyn Frist 
  

 Dorothy and Jack Fuller    Susan and Mark Lincoln 
 

 Bill and Jo Dean Garrison    Robert, Rachel, and Riley Hosé 
John and Candy Kurilko 

 

  Bill Gehlen     The Sullivan Family 
 

  Betty Gilliland     Harold Gilliland 
  

 Jackie Wright Glynn    Sydney and Ward DeWitt 
Mr. and Mrs. William Tate and Family 
Sissy and Frank Wade 

       Tom, Julie, and Ferrell Wilson 
 

 Emily Jo Goddard     Ed Branding 
 

 Betty Love Goodykoontz    Joe, Catherine, Rob, and John Higham    

 Walter L. Graf     Mrs. Walter L. Graf 
       Mr. and Mrs. Claiborne K. McLemore III 
  

 My Husband, Dr. Thomas P. Graham   Carol Ann Graham 
 

 David Berger Graves, Jr.    The Beveridge Family 
 

 Elizabeth Greathouse    Ann Stuckey Owen 
  

 Barbara Gregg     David and JoAnn Thombs 
  

 Lynette Mason Greg    Vanessa, Grey, Will, and Hattie Grey Garner 
 

 Albert Griffin, Jr.     Carolyn and Hartley Hall 
 Carol Gregory Griffin 
  

 Our Parents, Judge William B. “Bill” and Grace Griffith Guy and Amy Griffith 
 Charles and Mary Ruth Hankins 
 

 Betty Ann Hadley     Dale and Susie Batchelor 
       Mr. and Mrs. Gary Lee Smith 

Mr. and Mrs. William H. Tate and Family 
 

  Nancy Hale     Alice and Luke Carr, Hannah and Alice 
        Nan Choate  

  

H. David Hall     His Children and Grandchildren 
 

Mr. and Mrs. Hugh C. Hall    Their Family 
 

 Rev. Dr. T. Hartley Hall IV    Carolyn and Hartley Hall 
 

 Mary Hanson     Craig and Stephanie Boaz 
 Robert Hanson  
  

 John B. Hardcastle     Jay and Stephanie Hardcastle, and Fran Hardcastle 
Carolyn and Hartley Hall 

        

 Mary Nelle Coles Hardee    Ron and Melinda Coles 
 



 IN LOVING MEMORY OF  BY 
  

 Evelyn “Dutch” Hardin    Kevin, Marguerite, Norris, Iain, and Georgia Orndorff 
 

 Alice Ann Patterson Harris    Ron and Carolyn Harris 
  

 Dwight Hassell     Mike, Susan, Emily, and Thomas Hassell  
  

 Mary Anne Harwell    Emily, Ernie, and Ellen Reynolds 
  

 Barbara and Joe Haynes    Lucy, Jeff, Campbell, Benjamin, Furman, 
           and Carrie Haynes 

        Mandy, Stephen, Haynes, Adam, and Mary Neely Young 
 

  William P. Handrick    Vanessa, Grey, Will and Hattie Grey Garner 
  

 Mr. and Mrs. James H. and Mary D. Henry  The Choppin Family 
 

Charles and Linnie Hewett    Paul and Dena Williamson 
 

 Beth Miree Higham    Sydney and Ward DeWitt 
       Joe, Catherine, Rob, and John Higham 
 

 F. Joe Higham     Joe, Catherine, Rob, and John Higham 
 Marie Rielly Higham 
  

 Charles and Annabel Higgins, Sr.   Chuck and Leslie Higgins 
       Melinda and Ron Coles 
       Dick and Helen Williams 
  

 Edward and Mary Margaret Hildebrand   Hank and Mary Hildebrand 
 

 Cynthia and Elmore Hill    Jess and Moe Hill and Family 
 

 Hall and Ashley Hill    Kim and Peter Oldham 
  

Jim, Mae, Bill, and Hunter Hodge   Marc, Myrna, Baker, Kelli, and Oaklynn Rees Messier 
 

 Ann Tipton Horn     The Horn Family 
       Becky Patterson 
       Becky and Bruce Trimble 
       Sissy and Frank Wade 
 

Joyce Armistead Horsley    Anne and Scott Riegle 
 Joseph Stafford Horsley    Lauren and Trevor Mitchell 
       Margot and Weldon Mitchell 

Kate and Joe Riegle  
 

 Joyce Horsley     Jane and Frank Kirchner  
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Lee Smith    

 

 Caroline Hamner Howell    Dale and Susie Batchelor 
  

 Peggy and Jimmy Hoyal    The Family 
 

 Edith Hudson     Shirlee and Glen Davidson 
 

 Thomas M. and Ellen Warner Hudson   Katie Hudson Regan 
 

 Mark E. Humphreys    Charlotte, Evangeline, Tyler, and Don Moody 
 

 Katherine (Katie) Huskins    Ed, Terry, and Andrew Rappuhn; Jamie Zakalik;  
     Allison, Jacob, Thad, and Sophie Beck 

 

 J.B. Jackson, Jr.     Allison Rollins and Hank Abbott 
 

 Mr. and Mrs. H. Wynne James, Jr.   Emily and Wynne James 
 

 My husband, John C. Jeffords, Jr.       Joyce Jeffords 
 My mother, Bernice Webb 
  

 Al and Dorothy Jones    Chuck and Leslie Higgins 
  

 Barbara and Gary Jones    Dale and Susie Batchelor 
 Kathy and Gary Jones 
  

 James Michael Kaminski    Dr. Michael and Mrs. Dorothy Kaminski 
 Dr. and Mrs. Paul Kaminski     
 

 Clyde Keltner and May Imrie Tidman   Jay and Stephanie Hardcastle, and Fran Hardcastle 
 

 Alton W. Kelley     Sheree Kelley and David Price 
 

 Lois and Allen Kennedy, parents of Michelle  Nicole, Brett, Anne Catherine, and Henry Oeser 
  

 Lydia Lincoln and Paul Kingsborough   Susan and Mark Lincoln 
 

 Bill Kline      Beth and Jim Felch 
 

 Mr. and Mrs. Harry R. Leathers, Jr.   Mr. and Mrs. H. Rowan Leathers III 
 

 Pert and Ben Lincoln    Susan and Mark Lincoln    



 IN LOVING MEMORY OF   BY   

Myra and Joe Lindner    Jill, Don, and Adrian 
 

Kathy Smith Linn     Lisa Atkinson and David Smith 
  

 Sallie Moore Lowrance    Fred, Hontas, Mac, Lula, and Hattie Lowrance 
 

John and Mildred Lorans    Tom and Kay Clarkson  
  

 Jo Ellen Luscombe     George Luscombe    

 Summers Paul Lyle III    Patricia M. Lyle 
 Goldyn Lyle 
 Summers Lyle, Jr. 
 

 Katherine Rose Malone    Her Parents, Jim and Jennie Rose 
       Beth and Jim Felch 
   The Perry Family 
 

 Sue and Trimmier McCarley    Ross and Beth O’Shea 
 Ted McCarley 
 

 Joan McCarthy     Kelly and Bill Christie 
 

 John McGarty     Hank and Mary Hildebrand 
 

 King McGee     Fred, Hontas, Mac, Lula, and Hattie Lowrance 
 

 Mr. George B. McGugin    Nancy and John Thorpe 
 

 John and Betty Ann McKenzie   Mary Eleanor and Wade McKenzie 
 

 My Parents, Kathryn Loving and    Karyn Frist 
      William Eddie McLaughlin III 
 

 Gammy and Grandpa Merriman   Ellie, Cate, Carly, and Evie Frist 
 

 Rees Michael Messier    Marc, Myrna, Baker, Kelli, and Oaklynn Rees Messier 
       Sydney and Ward DeWitt 

Jill Lindner and Don Cobb 
       Jane and Frank Kirchner 
       Steve and Lisa Staggs 

Sissy and Frank Wade 
Dick and Helen Williams 
Christa H. Williams 

   

 Dan and Julia Mills     Leigh and Brewer Adams 
 

 Mallory Forbes Miree    Joe, Catherine, Rob, and John Higham 
  

 Eunice and C.C. Mitchell    Sarah Jane and Doug Mitchell 
 

 Dorothy Miree Mishoe    Joe, Catherine, Rob, and John Higham 
  

 E. Allen and Mary Mina Morgan   Their children: Preston Morgan, Ashley Crabtree, and  
     Grayson Kanter, and their families 

 

  George L. Morgan, Jr.    Ron and Carolyn Harris 
  

 Helen Nagge     Hank and Mary Hildebrand 
 

 Our parents, Ina and Kenny Wells   Nicole, Brett, Anne Catherine, and Henry Oeser 
      and Harriet and Jim Oeser 
  

 Russell Oldfield     His Family 
 

 Dortch and Sis Oldham    Carol and Dortch Oldham 
       Kim and Peter Oldham 
 

 M. Juanita Orndorff    Kevin, Marguerite, Norris, Iain, and Georgia Orndorff 
  

 H. Lee Owen, Jr.     Ann, Jeanie, Elizabeth, and Lee Owen III 
 

 Robert Edmond “Bob” Parker   His Family 
       Derek and Layne Bryant 
       Sydney and Ward DeWitt 
       Joe and Lochiel Gaines    

 Neil Parrish     Emily, Ernie, and Ellen Reynolds 
 

 Daniel Patte     Aline Patte and Family 
Terri Eckert 
Jane and Frank Kirchner 
Joe and Lochiel Gaines 
Steve and Lisa Staggs 
Mr. and Mrs. William H. Tate and Family 

  

  



 IN LOVING MEMORY OF   BY   

 Lee “Mops” Perry     The Perry Family 
       Ann Owen, Sara Rollow Long, Ann Rollow 
 

 Bethany Workman Philbin    Rebecca Workman 
 Debra Popham     Claude and Elizabeth Workman 

Lee Gallagher, Lauren and John Gallagher 
 

 Ann and Pete Price     Sheree Kelley and David Price 
 Donna J. Price 
 

 Rev. Dr. K.C. Ptomey, Jr.    The Sullivan Family 
 

 Nancy Pullins     Nate, Amanda, Caroline, and Sloane Fend 
  

 Bob and Marie Rawlings    Dale and Susie Batchelor 
       Dick and Helen Williams 
  

 Our parents, Clarence and Josephine Reynolds  Emily, Ernie, and Ellen Reynolds 
 

 Jim and Nants Reynolds    Dick and Helen Williams 
  

John and Norma Rich    The Amy Rich and Eddie Schmidt Family 
       Nancy and John Thorpe 
  

 Rev. Bob and Pat Richardson    Guy and Amy Griffith 
       Sydney and Ward DeWitt 
  

 James Walter Rick     Dale and Susie Batchelor 
 Nancy Rick 
  

 Frances and James Ridley    The Family 
 James A. Ridley III 
 

 Warren Riegle     Anne and Scott Riegle 
       Lauren and Trevor Mitchell 
       Kate and Joe Riegle  
       Margot and Weldon Mitchell 
 

 Tyler E. Riggins     Charlotte, Evangeline, Tyler, and Don Moody 
 

Kenneth Lewis Roberts    Carolyn and Hartley Hall 
 

Nancy Morgan Robertson    John and Morgan Barnett 
 

John Roe      David and JoAnn Thombs 
 

Lina Ashley Rowland    The Oesers 
      Michelle Kennedy 
      Elizabeth and Clay Trabue 
 

 My parents, Ross and Grace Russell   Linda Koon 
 

 Our parents: Carson, Frances, Bill, and Louise  Carson and Janet Salyer 
 

 Jeff Sanford     Nate, Amanda, Caroline, and Sloane Fend 
 Thomas Schmeckpeper 
 

 Joan Mims Schleicher    Sydney and Ward DeWitt 
Joe and Lochiel Gaines 
Ann Humbracht 

       Sissy and Frank Wade 
Christa H. Williams 

       Dick and Helen Williams 
  

 Marie B. Schofield     Mrs. Walter L. Graf 
       Mr. and Mrs. Claiborne K. McLemore III 
 

 Edmund Joseph Schmidt, Jr.    The Amy Rich and Eddie Schmidt Family 
 

 Ruth and Bill Segers    Caroline, Gary, Connor, and Graham Shockley 
  

 Dr. Gordon and Dr. Sarah Sell   Charles and Beth Sell 
 

 Daddy      Sloan Shell 
 

 Mary Ruth and Bob Shell    Anne and Bill Whetsell 
 

 Bob Shell      Sloan Shell 
  

 Deane, Russ, and Carole Shockley   Caroline, Gary, Connor, and Graham Shockley 
 

 Julie and Donald Shupe    Jay and Stephanie Hardcastle, and Fran Hardcastle 
 

 Jane and Col. Pete Sights    Dick, Helen, and Christa Williams 
 

 Richard Slot     Dr. Michael and Mrs. Dorothy Kaminski 
  

 Mr. Frank L. Smith, Jr.    Drake and Bob Calton 
 



 IN LOVING MEMORY OF   BY   

 Truman and Betty Smith    Lisa Atkinson and David Smith 
 

 Eric South     Leslie, Charlie, and Marshall South 
  

 Read M. Spence     The Beach Family and Jim Spence 
 

 Drexel Sprecher     Wendy Taylor 
 Hayes Noel Springer    Roberta Rodgers 
       Vanessa, Grey, Will, and Hattie Grey Garner 

Tom, Julie, and Ferrell Wilson 
 

 Franklin Merriman Staggs    Steve and Lisa Staggs 
  

 Helen Starling     Shirlee and Glen Davidson 
 

 Corinne Sterling     Tim, Whitney, and Olivia Sterling 
       Ann Crigler 
 

 Harriet and Bill Stuckey    Ann Stuckey Owen 
 Elizabeth S. Greathouse 
 

 Mr. and Mrs. Coe D. Suydam    Their Family 
 

 Frances and Kyle Swann    Mike, Susan, Emily, and Thomas Hassell 
 

 Susan and Duard Sullivan    The Sullivan Family 
  

 Marjorie and Lemuel Tanksley   The Family 
 

 Britton Taylor     Sheree Kelley and David Price 
 

Bascomb Thomas, Jr.    Elizabeth and Clay Trabue 
 

Mr. and Mrs. Overton Thompson, Jr.   Emily and Wynne James 
 

 Mr. and Mrs. William Alton Thompson, Sr.  Drake and Bob Calton 
  

 Marie Stone Thorpe    The Southwood Family 
  

 Moneta Louise Thorpe    Nancy and John Thorpe 

 Mr. and Mrs. Richard Young Thorpe  
 Mr. Richard Young Thorpe, Jr. 
 

 Landis and Betty Wall    Carol and Dortch Oldham 
  

 Mary Diane Waller     Sissy and Frank Wade  
 

 W. Miles Warfield, Sr.    His Family 
 

 Mr. and Mrs. John C. Waters    Dr. and Mrs. Bill Anderson 
  

 Dr. Anthony Wattleworth    His Family 
 Alice Rhea Robinson Wherry    Steve R. Wherry 
  

 Anne Douglass White    Nancy and Jim Langdon 
       Dick and Helen Williams  

  

 Martha Hinkle Whitsitt    Ashley and Lew Conner 
 William Robert Whitsitt 
 

 Blake Wilkinson     His Family  
  

 David Richard Williams    His Family  
       Sister Christa 

Dale and Susie Batchelor 
 

 Jimmie Wood     Jill, Don, and Adrian 
 

 Lynn and Charlie Woodall    The Sullivan Family 
 

Helen Frosty Worley    Dale and Susie Batchelor 
      Shirlee and Glen Davidson 

Nancy and Jim Langdon 
 

  Jackie Ann Wright     The Folk Family 
Sofia Folk 
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The poinsettias that grace the Sanctuary and Parlor 
are given to the glory of God and 

  

IN HONOR OF    BY 
  

Marne and Gary Adams    Leigh and Brewer Adams 
Riley and Ruffin Adams      
 

Mary Prue and Roy Alley    Their Grandchildren: McKenzie, Grayson, Wyatt,  
     and Graham    

  Andrea, Brett, Drew, and Kristen   Carol and Dortch Oldham 
 

  Suzanne Allen and Frances Baird   Lisa Atkinson 
 

  Mary Prue and Roy Alley    Roy, Jim, and Bill Alley 
 

 Holly Anderson     Mr. and Mrs. Gary Lee Smith 
 

 Kyle, Caroline, Hunter, Drake, and Ty Armstrong  Ron and Melinda Coles 
       Chuck and Leslie Higgins   

 Sally Mae Arnn      Jane and Frank Kirchner 
 

Sally Mae and John Arnn    Caroline, Gary, Connor, and Graham Shockley 
 

  Sally Mae Arnn and Westminster Bells   Kelly and Bill Christie 
 

  Jennifer Arvin     Derek and Layne Bryant 
 

  Our Children: Dominic, Lauren, and Sarah  Lisa Atkinson and David Smith 
  Our Grandchildren: Everett, Eloise, and Ewan Hong 
 

  My husband, David, and the miracle of life  Lisa Atkinson 
 

  Lindsay Ballew     Ralph Wheeler 
 

  Jim Barr      Virginia Reynolds 
 

  Mr. and Mrs. Johnny Barringer   Courtney and Hailey Williamson 
 

Joy Castell Bauman     Susan Bauman 
 

Mrs. Rebecca James Baumhauer   Jess and Moe Hill and Family 
 

NaDean Boaz     Craig and Stephanie Boaz 
 

My Aunt, Rita Bolinski    Linda Koon 
  

 James Boswell     Ralph Wheeler 
  

 Jennie Graves Bowman    Sissy and Frank Wade 
   

 Catherine Bradbury     Carolyn and Hartley Hall         

 Mrs. Bette Bryant     Mr. and Mrs. Steve Shearer (Ellissa) 
 

 Theresa R. Calton     Bob and Drake Calton 
 

 Carter, Asha, Madeline, and Andrew   Carol and Dortch Oldham 
 

 The Caver Family     The Folk Family 
 

 Sarah Jean Caver     Melinda Coles 
 

 Devin Childers     Ralph Wheeler 
  

 Bill and Kelly Christie    Ron and Melinda Coles 
Jon and Julie Cosby 
The Griffith Family 
 

  Kelly Christie     Lattes and Laughter 
        The Linley Family 
        Ferrell Wilson 

 

Elizabeth Kingsley Clark, Born 11/26/2024  Joe, Catherine, Rob, and John Higham 
  

 Melinda and Ron Coles    Chuck and Leslie Higgins 
  

 Will, Elizabeth, Charlie, and Annabel Coles  Ron and Melinda Coles 
  

 Congregational Care Ministry   Aline Patte 
 

 Keith Cole and Tintinnabulation Handbells  Kelly and Bill Christie 
  

 Ashley and Lew Conner    Holly, David, Luke, and Martha Boyer 
 Bob Cooper     Derek and Layne Bryant 
 

 Jane Buchanan Corcoran    Courtney King, Langhorne Coleman, and Kate Sias 
 

 My Children, their spouses and my Grandchildren Jane Buchanan Corcoran 
 



IN HONOR OF    BY 
 

Our Parents and Grandparents: Joan and John Crosby Kirsten and Bruce Crosby and Family 
     and Inge and Dick Farrell, with love 

  

 Pat and Jim Cunningham    Amanda, Bob, and Alexandra Farnsworth 
  

 Daybreak Believers Bible Study   Kelly and Bill Christie 
 

 Joe DeBusk     Derek and Layne Bryant 
 

 Sydney DeWitt     Joe, Catherine, Rob, and John Higham 
 

 Kimberly Dillard     Ross and Beth O’Shea 
 

Disciple Friends, with love    Kirsten Crosby  
 

 Beth Drake     Steve and Lisa Staggs    

 Beth and Donovan Drake    Kelly and Bill Christie  
Jay and Stephanie Hardcastle, and Fran Hardcastle 

 

  Barbie Draughn     Ralph Wheeler 
 

 Betty Dunn     Amanda, Bob, and Alexandra Farnsworth 
 

 Terri Eckert     Aline Patte and Family 
       Virginia Reynolds 
 

Jennifer Jordan Fairback    Susan Bauman 
 

Family Togetherness    Wendy and Justin Smith 
 

Clyde and June Fortson    Jim, Anne, Emily, Kathryn, and Anne Claire Jenkins 
 

 Emma Elizabeth Frederick    John and Janis Reynolds, Joan Glover, Virginia  
Lillian Medora Frederick         Reynolds, and Jason Carr 

  

 Friday Morning Men’s Bible Study Group  The Folk Family 
 

 Karyn Frist “KK”     Bryan, Elizabeth, Amelia Fearn, Ward and Jack 
 

 Mimi and Big Daddy Frist    Ellie, Cate, Carly, and Evie Frist 
  

 My Children – Harrison and Ashley,   Karyn Frist 
    Jonathan and Margaret, Bryan, and Elizabeth 
  

 My Grandchildren – Harrison, Mack, Campbell,  Karyn Frist 
    Hunter, Amelia Fearn, Ward, and Jack, Hunter 
    and Kathryn Frist 
  

 Tommy Frist     Karyn Frist 
 

 Glenn Funk     The Folk Family 
 

 Joe and Lochiel Gaines    Patrick, Amanda, Amelia, and James Davis 
       Andy Gaines 
 

 Hattie Grey Garner     Vanessa and Grey Garner 
 Will Garner 
 

 George Garrett     Ralph Wheeler 
 

 Our Children and Grandchildren   Leslie and Gus Grote 
 

 Guy Griffith and Disciple IV Bible Study  Kelly and Bill Christie 
  

 Guy D. Griffith     Joe, Catherine, Rob, and John Higham 
Sarah Jane and Doug Mitchell   

 Guy and Amy Griffith    Jay and Stephanie Hardcastle, and Fran Hardcastle 
 

 Gus and Leslie Grote    Bo, Oliver, and Mary Farris Chaffin 
       Amelia Fearn, Ward, and Jack Frist 

Emerson and Carl Grote 
 

  Lynne Gustave     Brenner and Andrew McDonald 
 

 Ann Hartzog Hall     Carolyn and Hartley Hall 
 

 Carolyn and Hartley Hall    Catherine Bradbury 
 

 Carolyn, Hartley, and Grace Hall   Jay and Stephanie Hardcastle, and Fran Hardcastle 
 

 Kay Hall      Her Children and Grandchildren 
 

 Bradley Hardcastle     Jay and Stephanie Hardcastle, and Fran Hardcastle 
 Ellen Hardcastle and Dominick Chang 
  

 Fran Hardcastle     Carolyn and Hartley Hall 
 

Ann Harris     Her Nieces and Nephews 
 



IN HONOR OF    BY 
  

Susan Hassell     Kelly Christie 
 

Harvard Handbells and Westminster Bells  Leslie and Chuck Higgins 
 

Rev. Ashley Higgins    Steve and Lisa Staggs 
Ralph Wheeler 

  

 Leslie and Chuck Higgins    Ron and Melinda Coles 
 

 Nan Holland     Kelly Christie 
 

 Rachel Kurilko Hosé    Kelly Christie 
 

 Robert, Rachel, and Riley Hosé   John and Candy Kurilko 
  

 Heidi Hudnut-Beumler    Sarah Jane and Doug Mitchell 
       Kelly and Bill Christie 
       Libby J. Riggins 
       Elizabeth and Clay Trabue 
 

 Heidi Hudnut-Beumler, Stephanie Boaz, and the  Beth and Paul Moore 
      Congregational Care Committee 
 

 Jane Kirchner     Kelly Christie 
Melinda Coles 
Terri Eckert 

 

  Nancy Langdon, for her nurturing heart   Kay Hall 
 

 ‘Lattes, Love & Laughter’ Small Group   Kelly and Bill Christie 
  

 Ben, Destinee, Eloise, and John Leathers  Mr. and Mrs. H. Rowan Leathers III 
 Rob, Meredith, Graham, Ford and Wells Leathers 
 

 Myra Fort Leathers     H. Rowan III Leathers and Family 
 

 Doug Leins     Hank and Mary Hildebrand 
 

 Sylvia Leins     Kelly and Bill Christie 
 

 Fran Linley     Vanessa and Grey Garner 
 

 The Lowrance Family    The Folk Family 
  

  Melinda, Jay, and Annette Louden   Ron and Melinda Coles 
       Chuck and Leslie Higgins 
 

 Anne Murphree McAlpin    Carolyn and Hartley Hall 
Margaret McAlpin 
 

Elizabeth and Ben McAlpin, Catherine Bradbury  Sylvia and Doug Bradbury 
Our Granddaughters, Anne Murphree and  
     Margaret McAlpin 
 

Deb McCarley     Ross and Beth O’Shea 
 

Jane McDow     Ann Humbracht 
Terri Eckert       

 Jane and Tom McDow    The Griffith Family 
 

 Jo Ann McFarlin     Julie Wilson 
  

 Sophie Maness     Parents of Westminster Children 
       Susan Isaacs 
 

 Avery Michael     Melinda Coles 
 

 Tyler, Don Charlotte, and Evangeline Moody  Libby J. Riggins   

 Beth Moore     Ralph Wheeler 
 

 Ann Neely     Mark, Susan, Johnny, and George Isaacs 
       Janie, Charles, Sarah, and Chad Vianey 
  

 Dale Nickell     Jane and Frank Kirchner 
  

 Adrienne Parker     Derek and Layne Bryant 
  

 Pastoral Staff, with gratitude    Aline Patte and Family 
 

My Children, Grandchildren, and Great Grandchildren Aline Patte    
  

 Aline Patte, with love    Terri Eckert 
 

 Barbara Keith Payne    Jim, Anne, Emily, Kathryn, and Anne Claire Jenkins 
 

 Sandra Plant and Billy Humphrey   Lisa Atkinson 
 

 Photini’s Well Class    Susan Isaacs 
 



IN HONOR OF    BY 
  
  Jaleen Rayburn     Susan Isaacs 
 

  Anna Byrns Ragel     Melinda Coles 
 

 Claiborne Ralph     Her Four-Year Old Sunday School Class 
  

 Ellen and Emily Reynolds    Debbie and Michael Sandwith 
 

 Karen Richardson     Ralph Wheeler 
 

 Wells Rick     Derek Bryant 
  

 Margaret Aileen Burnett Ridley   The Family 
 

 Bitsy Riegle-Gulbenk    Anne and Scott Riegle 
       Lauren and Trevor Mitchell 

Margot and Weldon Mitchell 
Joe and Kate Riegle  

 

  Bitsy Riegle-Gulbenk, my friend   Ann Humbracht 
 

 Our Awesome RITI Leadership Team    Ralph Wheeler 
  

 Courtney, Brad, Annie, Grace, and Maddie Robers Beth and Jim Felch 
 

The Sandwith Family    Emily, Ernie, and Ellen Reynolds 
 

Debbie and Mike Sandwith    Emily, Denney, Milly, and Ann Stiles Sandwith 
 

Our children and grandchildren: Erin, Tim, Megan,  Carson and Janet Salyer 
     Amelia, and Adelaide 
 

Denney, Emily, Ann Stiles, and Milly Sandwith  Debbie and Michael Sandwith 
Pierce, Maggie, Louise, Caroline, and  
     Mary Margaret Sandwith 
Christopher, Meghan, and Scottie Anne Sandwith 
 

Debbie and Mike Sandwith    Emily, Denney, Milly, and Ann Stiles Sandwith 
      Pierce, Maggie, Louise, Caroline, and Mary Margaret 
 

Louise, Caroline, and Mary Margaret Sandwith  Pierce and Maggie Sandwith 
  

Ann and Don Schulze    The Billings Family 
      The Folk Family 
 

Our HOST Group     Krissie and Travis Self 
 

John Semingson     Kelly and Bill Christie 
      Jane and Frank Kirchner 
      The Linley Family      

John Semingson and Keith Cole   The Griffith Family 
 

John Semingson, Dale Nickell, and the Westminster Choir Beth and Paul Moore 
 

Michael Shacklett     Kelly Christie 
 

Caroline and Gary Shockley    Aline Patte 
 

Jackie Shrago     Christa Williams 
 

Chris Shurden     The Linley Family 
Julie and Ferrell Wilson    

Libby, Nick, Cole, Bond, Meg, and Lila Sieveking Beth and Jim Felch 
 

Jarron, Jennie Rebecca, Battle, Gray, and Hyde Springer Roberta Rodgers 
 

The Springer Family    The Folk Family 
 

Sunday School Teachers of Three-year olds  Parents of Three-year olds 
 

  The Three-year old Sunday School Class  Catherine Bradbury, Leslie Grote, Susan Isaacs,  
     and Liz Story 

 

Thursday Morning Women’s Lectionary Bible Study Guy D. Griffith 
Leslie Higgins 

 

  Tuesday Youth Mom Book Group   Julie Boswell 
 

 Frank Wade     The Billings Family 
       Mark, Susan, Johnny, and George Isaacs 

Ann Neely 
 

 Frank and Sissy Wade    Their children and grandchildren 
       Travis Self 
 

 Carol Wattleworth     Andy, Dorothy, Ben, Charles, and Kate 
     Wattleworth 
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  Susan Weathersby     Melinda Coles 

  

 Will Wellman     Kelly and Bill Christie 
 

Our Amazing Westminster Staff and Sextons  Kelly and Bill Christie 
 

 Westminster’s Amazing Music Ministry  Chuck and Leslie Higgins 
       Aline Patte 
  

Westminster Choir     Jon and Julie Cosby 
      Dick and Helen Williams 

Ann Crigler 
 

  Westminster Church Family    Lisa Atkinson 
 

  Westminster Flower Guild    Roberta Rodgers 
 

  All Westminster Members    Aline Patte 
  All Westminster Staff 
 

  Westminster Ministry Team    The Folk Family 
Emily, Ernie, and Ellen Reynolds   

 Westminster’s Dedicated Ministry and Staff  Ann Crigler 
 

 Westminster Ministers, Staff, and Sextons  The Crosby Family, with love 
       Carol Ann Graham 
 

 Westminster Pastoral and Support Staff   Lisa Atkinson 
 

 Westminster Staff     Chuck and Leslie Higgins 
       Carson and Janet Salyer 

Nancy and John Thorpe 
 

 Mary Jo Wiggins     The Perry Family 
 

 Julie Wilson     The Linley Family 
 

 The Wilson Family     The Folk Family 
 

 James Marshall Williams    Jane Crenshaw 
  

 Mr. and Mrs. Paul and Dena Williamson  Caitlin, Cole, Hale, and Kelton Williamson 
 

 Lisa Wooley     Ross and Beth O’Shea 
 

 My Parents, Elizabeth and Claude   Rebecca Workman 
 

 Our Children: Rebecca, Catherine, and Jonathan  Claude and Elizabeth Workman 
 

 Worship Ushers     Virginia Reynolds 
 

Our wonderful WPC Café Volunteers, Servers   The Tuesday Morning Mahjong Community 
     and Bakers     Virginia Reynolds 

 

 WPC Office Staff: Hannah Boles, Kris Pardue,   Richard and Suzie Lane 
and Sherri Givens 

 

  Stephen Young     The Folk Family 
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on the cover:

JOHN AUGUST SWANSON was born January 
11, 1938 in El Monte, California, and died 
September 23, 2021, in Los Angeles. He painted 
in oil, watercolor, acrylic, and mixed media, 
and was an independent printmaker of limited 
edition serigraphs, lithographs, etchings, and 
other prints.

His art reflected his strong heritage of 
storytelling, inherited from his Mexican mother 
and Swedish father. John Swanson’s narratives 
are direct and easily understood. He addressed 
human values, cultural roots, and the quest for 
self-discovery through visual images. These 
include Bible stories and celebrations, circuses, 
concerts, and operas. He optimistically embraced 
life and spiritual transformation.

I wanted to capture the people that are bringing 
gifts. They are the poor people in the region all 
bringing their meager offerings to share with the 
homeless holy family: firewood, eggs, bread, 
flour, a cow with milk, water, and fruit; even a 
child has come to serenade them.
--John August Swanson

John August Swanson first painted Nativity as a 
watercolor in 1987, and based his 1988 serigraph 
on it. The serigraph followed Shepherds, 1985, 
and continued his Birth Narrative series:
Shepherds, 1985, Nativity, 1988,
Epiphany, 1988, A Visit, 1995,
Flight into Egypt, 2002,
and Presentation in the Temple, 2004.

Planned in 2017 as a companion piece to The 
Annunciation, this Nativity giclee has been 
sized to match that piece, and has warmer skin 
tones, gradations, and additional details in the 
plants and sky from Swanson’s other serigraphs, 
paintings, and sketches.

Completed: October, 2022
by the John August Swanson Studio
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